
 
  

AAA Mid-Atlantic’s Testimony in OPPOSITION of SB 650  

Vehicle Laws – Title Service Agents –   

Out–of–State Vehicle Titles and Registrations  

Sponsors: Senator Young  
  

• AAA Mid-Atlantic opposes SB 650 which would prohibit a title service agent or an agent or 

employee of a title service agent from performing a service related to an out–of–state title, 

registration, or registration plate for a vehicle that is required to be titled and registered in this 

State.  

  

• AAA provides automotive, travel, and insurance services to 60 million members nationwide and 

nearly 988,000 members in Maryland.   

  

• AAA offices in Maryland perform titling services as a convenience for motorists as part of the 

numerous travel and automotive services that are offered to the public.   

  

• SB 650 would be a disservice to new residents, who are often unfamiliar with the laws and 

regulations of a new state, and often rely on AAA and other small businesses for that guidance.  

  

• AAA and other small business are licensed by the Maryland Motor Vehicle Administration to 

provide title services. As such, current Maryland law already delineates and provides protections 

that a title service agent or an agent or employee of a title service agent may not make any material 

misrepresentation on any form of the Administration, may not misrepresent any material fact in 

obtaining a license, and may not conduct any title service agency business with or through any 

person required to be licensed if he knows that the person is not licensed.  

  

• AAA opposes SB 650 and we respectfully urge the Committee to render an unfavorable report.  

  

Contacts:  
 Ragina C. Ali, AAA Mid-Atlantic  Sherrie Sims, GS Proctor & Associates  

 Public and Government Affairs Manager  Senior State Associate  

 443.465.5020  410.733.7171  
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